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WATAUGA COUNTY, NORTH CAROLINA  

GUY FORD ROAD RIVER ACCESS PARKING LOT FINISH WORK 
 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 

Bids for Guy Ford Road River Access Parking Lot Finish Work will be received by Watauga County, 126 
Poplar Grove Connector Suite 201, Boone North Carolina 28607 until 2:00 p.m. local time on Tuesday 
March 31, 2020, at which time the Bids received will be opened and read.    Bids may be dropped off in 
person or mailed to the Owner at 126 Poplar Grove Connector Suite 201, Boone, NC  28607.  The name 
and address and license number of the bidder must be plainly marked on the outside of the envelope.  
Bids will also be accepted electronically at p&i@watgov.org and must contain the subject line “BID 
ENCLOSED for Guy Ford Road River Access Parking Lot March 31, 2020 Bid Opening” and include 
name and license number of the bidder 

A Non-Mandatory Pre-Bid Meeting will be held at 1:00 p.m. on Thursday, March 19 on the job site. 

The Project consists of finish work for the Guy Ford Road River Access Parking Lot including 
installation of guardrail, concrete pedestrian ramp and two rip-rap aprons, final grading, stone 
base and asphalt paving, striping, handicap parking signage and permanent seeding. 

All bidders must include with their bids an Affidavit (1) attesting to the Contractor’s compliance with E-
Verify (or, if the Contractor employs less than 25 employees in this state, attesting to that fact), and (2) 
attesting to the Contractor’s subcontractors’ compliance with E-Verify (or, if any subcontractors employ 
less than 25 employees in this state, attesting to that fact).  

All bidders must include with their bids an Iran Divestment Certification. 

Bids will be received for a single prime Contract.  Bids shall be on a lump sum and unit-price basis as 
indicated in the Bid Form.  Bid security is not required. 

All project-related questions are to be submitted to the Engineer in writing and may be sent to fax number 
828-265-2601 or via e-mail to mtrew@mesco.com.  No questions are to be directed to County personnel. 

EQUAL OPPORTUNITY -- Minority and Women Business Enterprises (MBE/WBE’s) are invited and 
encouraged to bid.  Watauga County does not discriminate against any person/business because of race, 
color, religion, sex, or national origin.  
 
Bidding Documents may be examined and obtained online at the Watauga County website 
www.wataugacounty.org under “Public Notices” link.  Prospective Bidders may also examine and/or 
obtain Bidding Documents at Municipal Engineering Services Company, P. A., 820-B State Farm Road 
Boone NC  28607 Monday through Friday between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.   

 

Owner:  Watauga County, North Carolina 

By:  Joseph Furman 

Title:  Director of Planning and Inspections 

Date:  _________________________ 

+ + END OF ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS + + 
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